
December 9, 2010

Dear People Pathways and Vandalia Trail Friends, 

With your help, the goal of a continuous 12-mile multi-use bike/hike/equestrian trail between Greencastle and Amo can become a reality. 

For the past few years, trail users have enjoyed the 3.1-mile People Pathways Greencastle/Fillmore Trail in Putnam County and the 3.0-mile Vandalia Trail between Coatesville and Amo in Hendricks County.  Both of these trails are sections of the developing 150-mile cross-state National Road Heritage Trail initiative.  

In 2008 through a coordinated effort, a significant step towards making the “key connector” between our two trails became possible when we gratefully received a property easement on which to create the hike/bike/equestrian multi-use trail on the former Vandalia Railroad Corridor between Coatesville and Fillmore.   

As a result, turning “trash into treasure” became the primary focus of People Pathways during the past year where local partners came together to reclaim this unused and often abused corridor for a new and positive purpose.       

The most blighted 1.25-mile section of this corridor was cleaned, cleared, and developed as a trail thanks to the shared vision and generous contributions of labor, equipment, materials, and funds from local donors; Area 30 Career Center, Buzzi Unicem/Lone Star, Duke Energy, Civil Engineering Consultants, Endeavor Communication, Republic Services of Western Indiana, Putnam County Community Corrections, Wal-Mart Foundation, Coca-Cola North America, People Pathways, Friends of the Vandalia Trail, Quail Unlimited, Pingleton Sawmill, Inc., Putnamville Correctional Facility, and Stephenson Excavating.  It serves now as an example of the type of trail surface to be created on the next 1.25 miles west to Fillmore. 

The goal for the coming year is to develop the next contiguous 1.25-mile segment of the hike/bike/equestrian trail from CR 750 E to the east edge of the town of Fillmore at the Dixie Chopper factory.  To launch this effort, volunteers have generated some “start-up” money through local fundraisers, the “Backroad Bike Tour and the Friends of the Park “Pancakes for Parks and Pathways”, plus a CIBA Foundation Grant.  To date, some preliminary earthwork and dozing have been done to define and clear the trailbed.   

While improvements will still be needed at both the western and eastern ends of the connection, we are now working specifically to obtain the last bit of funding needed to develop this key segment to help cover the cost of the following:  

· Purchasing necessary stone that may exceed donations

· Contract heavy equipment needed for hauling and compaction

· Fencing to define trail entrance 

· Signage to designate appropriate use of the trail

Please consider helping create this 12-mile trail segment linking Hendricks and Putnam Counties by sending a tax-deductible donation to People Pathways.  Checks may be made payable to People Pathways, designated for the “Coatesville-Fillmore Vandalia Trail”, and mailed to 152 E. CR 300 S., Greencastle, IN 46135.  
With appreciation, 

Greg Midgley, Coordinator
Joy Marley, Coordinator


Friends of the Vandalia Trail
People Pathways Project

 

People Pathways works with the IRS 501c3 tax exempt Friends of the Parks organization in Greencastle to promote and develop trails in and around Greencastle in Putnam County. 

Friends of the Vandalia Trail works with the IRS 501c3 tax exempt Hendricks County Trail Development Assoc., Indiana Trails Fund, and National Road Heritage Trail, Inc to promote and develop the Vandalia Trail in Hendricks and Putnam Counties.  Visit www.nrht.org/vandalia.
